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ALTS URGES COLORADO HOUSE TO REJECT HB 1447

Legislation Rewards US WEST’s Poor Service and Anti-Competitive Behavior;

Would Slow Benefits of Competition to Consumers


DENVER, APRIL 5, 2000 -- The Association for Local Telecommunications Services (ALTS) today urged the Colorado House of Representatives to reject House Bill 1447, stating that the legislation rewards poor service and anti-competitive behavior, and would slow the benefits of competitive local telecom service to consumers.


“HB 1447 allows U S WEST to raise rates for Colorado consumers without any regulatory oversight,” ALTS said in a strongly worded letter to House members.  “A vote for HB 1447 is also a vote to raise rates – it’s that simple.”


ALTS said HB 1447 also would allow U S WEST to arbitrarily price its services below costs.  “Such below-cost pricing would thwart competition because competitors who seek to offer new service to consumers would be squeezed out of the market by U S WEST,” said John D. Windhausen, Jr., President of ALTS, the leading national association representing facilities-based competitive local exchange carriers (CLECs).  “Colorado customers would then be left with the same poor quality of service that exists today.”  

In its letter, ALTS noted that several complaints are pending against U S WEST in Colorado and other states for failing to comply with state and federal regulations that promote competition.  ALTS said HB 1447 is similar to the recently defeated Senate Bill 25: The House Bill disassembles all past and ongoing efforts to foster competition in the telecommunications markets, and harms competitive telecommunications providers and the development of telecommunications services.

“Because existing state laws and regulations address effective processes to deregulate telecommunications services, the measures in HB 1447 are unnecessary and premature,” said Kim Kirby, ALTS Vice President – State Affairs.  “In order to achieve pro-consumer and pro-competition goals, HB 1447 should be abandoned, and the existing procedures under Colorado law should be followed to deregulate individual services shown to be truly competitive.”     
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ALTS is the leading national industry association whose mission is to promote facilities-based local telecommunications competition. Created in 1987, ALTS has offices in Washington, D.C. and Irvine, California and now represents more than 200 companies that build, own, and operate competitive local networks.  For more information on ALTS, contact Crawford Public Relations at 703/318-5460 or visit www.alts.org.
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